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September 2017 Edition - Message from the President 

Greetings! 

The Summer just flew away and Fall is fast approaching. 

The Summer Provincials were held in Calgary in August with success.  
Zone 6 sent 152 participants, and brought home 25 gold medals, 16 
silver medals, and 8 bronze medals. 

Then on to High Prairie for the Fall Provincials.  Zone 6 sent 42 
participants who brought home 4 gold medals, 3 silver medals, and 1 
bronze medal. 

CONGRATULATIONS to EVERYONE! 

I was Judge in Cribbage;  kudos to High Prairie for an excellent event!  
Job well done! 

The Spring Provincials will be held in Camrose April 13th through 15th, 
2018.  The Zone Playoffs will be held in January and February 2018.  
We will have more details for you following the Technical Meeting on 
October 2nd. 

We hope to have some Fun Games this Fall and Winter, so look for 
more details in the way of phone calls from event coordinators, e-mails 
and flyers posted in various venues around town. 

Have a great Fall, and enjoy the glorious display of foliage of the trees 
and shrubs in their Fall colours! 

Caroline Anker, Edmonton Marigold President 
 

 
 

THE GRAPEVINE 
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Executive 

Caroline Anker         587-469-4460 

President 
(lrlibich@shaw.ca ï att: Caroline ) 

Pat Covington 780-488-3676 

Vice-President 
(pcovngtn@telus.net ) 

Marshall Yaremcio   780-434-1754 
Past President 
(marshmy@telus.net ) 

Bob Blackwood 780-473-0750 

Treasurer (bblackwood@shaw.ca ) 

Eleanore Frend 780-462-7488 

Secretary (elfrend@telus.net ) 

Marianne Gregory 780-446-8387 

Membership Director 
(mjgregory@shaw.ca ) 

Louise Libich 780-222-6208 

Activities Director 
(lrlibich@shaw.ca)  

Linda Biedrava         780-476-1245 

Director at Large 
(elbiedrava@gmail.com ) 

Marilyn Fleger          780- 
Publicity Director  (marilynfleger ) 

Gordon Severin 780-430-6827 
Director at Large (Casino) 
(gordseverin@hotmail.com ) 

Pat Chobater 780-469-0727 

Director at Large  
(patriciachbater@hotmail.com ) 

Director at Large  

(Vacant) 

Marshall Yaremcio   780-434-1754 
Newsletter Composition 
(marshmy@telusplanet.net ) 

Eleanore Frend 780-462-7488 

Newsletter Compilation 
(elfrend@telus.net ) 

 

The people listed above are 
the people responsible for 

the direction and leadership 
of YOUR Edmonton 

Marigold 55 plus 
Recreation organization.  
Thank you for your trust in 

awarding these duties to us. 

Request for Articles for Grapevine Newsletter 

We welcome articles and/or photos from Coordinators, Assistant 
Coordinators, and Members;  they can be articles on specific 
events, your experiences at the Provincials, your views on being 
an Alberta 55plus member, or personal interest stories.  Your 
articles may be sent to me by e-mail (Marshall Yaremcio at 
marshmy@telusplanet.net ) or mailed to me by Canada Post at 
10803-57th Avenue, Edmonton, AB, T6H 0Y8.  Another option is 
to drop them off at the Marigold Office at Central Lions.  We look 
forward to hearing from you.  Articles in this newsletter have 
been written by me (edited and modified by our office elf) unless 
otherwise specified.  Unfortunately, that also means that any 
complaints are also in my purview.  We consider all your views 
and comments to be valuable, whether complimentary or not. 

We are depending on our members to keep our Membership 
Director Marianne Gregory updated on any change to your contact 
information ï most importantly ï your e-mail address.  If you do not 
have e-mail access, your newsletter will still be sent via Canada Post. 

Marshall Yaremcio, Editor 

Marigold Office 

Zone 6 has a permanent office at Central Lions Recreation Centre.  
Our address is 11113-113 Street, Edmonton, AB  T5G 2V1, and our 
phone number is 780-454-6560.  If you have any inquiries, please 
contact us at the number listed, and speak with one of our friendly 
volunteers, or leave a message on the answering machine.  THANK 
YOU to those members who put in time at our Marigold office to 
answer the telephone and questions, and to greet visitors.  If you would 
like to volunteer at our Marigold office, please phone Eleanore at 780-
462-7488 or e-mail her at elfrend@telus.net , or you can call the 
Marigold office at 780-454-6560 and leave a message on the 
answering machine.  If it is your first time, another experienced 
volunteer will be happy to work with you, and show you what to expect. 

Change of Marigold Office Hours 

The hours that the Marigold office will be open have changed.  The 
office will be open Tuesdays, Wednesdays, and Thursdays from 
1:00-3:00 pm.  We had comments from a number of our volunteers 
that the former hours often interfered with being able to do something 
else during their day to work.  This way, our volunteers will be able to 
schedule another activity in the morning, and still be able to work in the 
office in the afternoon.  The office will be closed during the month of 
December, but will re-open January 3rd.  And a very special thank 
you to each and every one of our volunteers ï our coordinators, our 
assistant coordinators, executive members, event and activity 
helpers, and our office duty volunteers ï for sharing your time, 
energy, expertise, and talents.  What each of us does individually may 
not seem to be a huge thing, but what we do all together is truly 
wonderful, and makes Alberta 55plus and Edmonton Marigold great!  
Thank you all! 

mailto:bblackwood@shaw.ca
mailto:lubill@telus.net
mailto:patriciachbater@hotmail.com
mailto:marshmy@telusplanet.net
mailto:elfrend@telus.net
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Coordinator Contacts 2017   Updated:  Friday, October 6, 2017 
Activity Name of Coordinator Phone Number 

Arts & Crafts Vacant 
 

 

Athletics Arnold Nett  (arnold2@shaw.ca ) 
Dwight Swane (dswane@shaw.ca ) 

780-475-8971 
780-487-4159 

Badminton Bill Burton ( lubill@telus.net ) 780-444-7355 

Bocce Vacant 
 

 
 

Bowling (5 Pin) Caroline Anker (lrlibich@shaw.ca ) 
Pat Chobater (patriciachobater@hotmail.com ) 

587-469-4460 
780-469-0227 

Bridge (Contract) Valerie Rappel (valrap16@@gmail.com ) 780-690-1623 

Bridge (Duplicate) Lloyd White (lloyd.white@ualberta.ca ) 
Louise Holtom (louiseholtom@gmail.com ) 

780-436-8533 
780-475-8252 

Carpet Bowling Louise Libich (lrlibich@shaw.ca ) 780-222-6208 

Creative Writing Eleanore Frend (elfrend@telus.net ) 
Marshall Yaremcio (marshmy@telusplanet.net ) 

780-462-7488 
780-434-1754 

Cribbage Bob Blackwood (bblackwood@shaw.ca ) 
Delores Heck (dedeheck@telus.net ) 

780-473-0750 
587-473-2378 

Cycling Harvey Ford (hcford@telus.net ) 
Ilene & Richard Larson (ilarson@shaw.ca ) 

780-434-1063 
780-435-6537 

Darts Eleanor & LeRoy MacIntosh (themacs12@shaw.ca ) 
Lloyd White (lloyd.white@ualberta.ca ) 

780-478-7435 
780-436-8533 

Euchre John & Linda Frank (jlfrankedmonton@gmail.com ) 
Linda Bird (rbaker7@telus.net ) 

780-476-0140 
780-475-1700 

Floor Curling Vacant  
 

Floor Shuffleboard Louise Libich (lrlibich@shaw.ca ) 
Pat Chobater (patriciachobater@hotmail.com) 

780-222-6208 
780-469-0227 

Golf Paul Davison (mastewart48@gmail.com ) 
 

780-455-4110 

Hockey Gordon Severin (gordseverin@hotmail.com ) 
Wally Hawryschuk (wlhawk@telus.net ) 

780-430-6827 
780-437-1098 

Horseshoes Interim - Eleanor & LeRoy MacIntosh 
(themacs12@shaw.ca) 

780-478-7435 

Ice Curling Vacant 
 

 

Military Whist Joyce Ruptash (ruptash@shaw.ca ) 
Delores Heck (dedeheck@telus.net ) 

780-476-3978 
587-473-2378 

Pickleball Vacant 
 

 

Pool (Snooker) 
Pool (8-Ball) 

Eric Fayant 780-278-5296 

Scrabble Clint & Geneva Sopchyshyn 
 

780-434-7133 

Skiing (Cross Country) Vacant 
 

 

Skiing (Downhill) Vacant 
 

 

Slo-Pitch Bill Yakymyshyn (yakymy@telusplanet.net ) 
 

780-437-6598 
 

Swimming Dwight Robinson (dm.robinson@shaw.ca ) 
 

780-461-2941 
 

Table Shuffleboard Vacant 
 

 

Tennis Vacant 
 

 

mailto:themacs12@shaw.ca
mailto:themacs12@shaw.ca
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Activity Directorôs Report 

We have had a very busy year with all our playoffs 
and fun events, and then the Summer Provincials 
at Calgary, and the Fall Provincials at High Prairie.  
I went to most of the playoffs, and I think we all had 
a lot of fun!  We sent 152 participants to Calgary, 
although we did not have any competitors in 
Tennis, Pickleball or Cycling.  Everybody who 
needed them got their shirts and schedules for the 
Provincials. 

We had a great time at the banquet in Calgary, and 
everyone seemed to enjoy the terrific 
entertainment.  There was a lot of laughter, and the 
food was terrific too! 

I played in Horseshoes and came away with a 
Silver medal.  The pits were a little different from 
what we are used to;  their pits were wet clay and 
took some getting used to. 

I was disappointed in not seeing more signs on 
display, but did see the one put up on the overpass 
on the way to the banquet.  I was also disappointed 
on the slow reporting of results from the Calgary 
Provincials ï it was a long time to wait and 
disappointing to see so many of the results in hand 
writing. 

We sent 42 people to High Prairie for the Fall 
Provincials.  I served as a Judge for Floor Curling 
(and got to watch our zone 6 70+ team bring home 
a gold medal ï good job team).  Everything went 
well, although I feel there should be a change to the 
written rules ï the rock should not be picked up 
until after the preceding player has finished, and 
the Skip should move back and lift his pointer up.  
Coffee and snacks were always available during 
play.  The weather was great, and travelling to and 
from High Prairie was good. 

One of our 8 Ball competitors was Wilfred Smith, 
but he had to cancel out because of health 
problems which resulted in his being hospitalized.  
We all wish you a speedy recovery Wilfred! 

Our President, Caroline Anker, served as a Judge 
in Cribbage.  The bagged lunches were very good, 
and so was the barbecue.  The following night we 
had a banquet which was very much enjoyed;  
entertainment was supplied by musical bands from 
the surrounding area, and they were really good 
too.  The medals were given out after each age 
group was finished competing;  Mary Zabolotniuk 
came and helped pass out the medals ï thank you 
Mary!  I filled out all the paper work which had to be 
completed for the Canada Games, and handed 
them over to Freddi.  She is one great gal ï she 
had all the results onto the website by Monday!  A 
BIG bouquet to Freddi in High Prairie for doing 
such a great job! 

Caroline and I were happy to work the Casino 
August 25th and 26th, and would like to thank 
Gordon Severin for the great job he did in 
organizing and managing it, and thanks to all our 
member volunteers who also did a great job.  Well 
done! 

Now that the Provincials are over, we have to start 
thinking about getting our Coordinator list filled up ï 
there are just too many blank Coordinator and 
Assistant Coordinator spots.  Please get involved 
ï if you are unable to become a Coordinator or 
Assistant yourself, please ask around and recruit a 
friend, or acquaintance.  Just remember that 
Coordinators need to be knowledgeable about the 
event in which they are working, and follow Alberta 
55 plus guidelines.  ñHow Toò manuals have been 
done up by previous Coordinators, and are in the 
office for new Coordinators as a resource, 
Executive members and other Coordinators are 
happy to help in any way they can.  Come get 
involved! 

We will be having a Carpet Bowling Fun Game on 
December 9th, 2017, so please mark that on your 
calendars.  Come join us and have fun! 

Louise Libich, Activity Director 

 

8 Ball Provincials in Red Deer September 29
th
-30

th
, 2017 

This was the qualifier to advance to the 2018 Canada 55 Plus Games being held in Saint John, New Brunswick 
August 21st through 24th, 2018.  The format was the best of 5 games, round robin with Alberta 55 plus rules.  
The venue was the Corner Pockets in Red Deer. 

The 8 Ball playoffs were held at SEESA on September 5th with 9 men (1 in 55+, 4 in 65+, and 2 in 75+) and 2 
ladies registered (1 in 55+ and 1 in 65+).  A total of 5 people went to Red Deer from Zone 6 to compete. 
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Leading up to the Provincials: 

Darts Playoffs (for High Prairie) and Fun Tournament 

A Darts playoff for High Prairie was played at Kingsway Legion on May 6th.  
There were only two competitors ï Lorraine Beattie and Dave Formstone ï 
and they represented zone 6 at the Fall Provincials. 

Then we had a Fun Tournament with 17 people playing.  Two were guests 
ï Guy Gould from Zone 5 and Bettyann Fountaine from Zone 2.  She was 
a triple gold medalist from the Canada Games. 

We played one set of 501.  Board 1 winner was Eleanor MacIntosh.  
Board 2 winner was Dianne Androschuk.  Board 3 winner was Carol 
Sievers who beat the three gold medal winner Bettyann.  The menôs winners were Board 1 ï Lloyd White, 
Board 2 ï Jim Clifford, and Board 3 ï Dave Bell. 

Golf winners:  Women were rained out after 10 holes.  Eleanor MacIntosh and Bettyann Fountaine had 37 
strokes, and Caroline Anker had 38, Dianne Androschuk, Anna Fahrion and Lorraine Beattie each had 44, 
Carol Sievers had 46, and Louise Libich 57. 

Menôs 18 holes:  Dave Formstone had 55 strokes, Guy Gould 60, Stan Androschuk and Lloyd White at 63 
each, Richard Fahrion at 68, Dave Bell and Jim Clifford at 73, Mac MacIntosh had 75, and John Sievers had 
78. 

Teams ï Around the Clock:  Board 1 ï Dave Formstone, Caroline Anker, and Richard Fahrion.  Board 2 ï 
Lloyd White, Lorraine Beattie and Louise Libich.  Board 3 ï Guy Gould and Eleanor MacIntosh. 

Warfare:  Board 1 ï Bettyann Fountaine, Stan Androschuk and Richard Fahrion.  Board 2 ï Mac MacIntosh, 
Dianne Androschuk and Lorraine Beattie.  Board 3 ï Jim Clifford and Eleanor MacIntosh. 

Cricket:  Board 1 ï Stan Androschuk, Bettyann Fountaine and Richard Fahrion.  Board 2 ï Mac MacIntosh, 
Dianne Androschuk and Larraine Beattie.  Board 3 ï Dave Formstone, Louise Libich and John Sievers. 

Submitted by Darts Coordinators Eleanor and LeRoy (Mac) MacIntosh. 

 

Euchre Fun Tournament: 

A Euchre Fun Tournament was held at NWESSA on April 21st, with 32 people 
entered.  Thirty people showed up to play using 7-1/2 tables.  A team with the 
BYE received 10 points and a win. 

Last year there wasnôt enough time to play all the games, so I scheduled to 
register at 8:30 am, and start playing games at 9:00 am.  Due to overbooking, 
we were not able to start setting up until 9:30 am.  With everyone's help we 
were ready to start by about 10:00 am.  Again, we were unable to play all the 
games.  Part way through the tourney two teams must have gone to the wrong 

table and played a team they were not scheduled to play.  This really fouled up the schedule badly. 

When we ran out of time the wins and points were tabulated.  With help from the Activity Director Louise Libich, 
we declared the winners.  First place went to Marianne Gregory and Joyce Ruptash.  Second place was Gary 
and Judy Smail, and in third place were Lyle and Evelyn Waun. 

In an attempt to reduce the error of going to the wrong table, I will redo the schedule that is handed out.  A 
delicious mean was served.  Overall, everyone enjoyed the experience and had a fun afternoon. 

Submitted by Euchre Coordinator, John Frank 

Photos on the next pageéé 
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Gary & Judy Smail with John Frank Evelyn & Lyle Waun with John Frank       Joyce Ruptash, Marianne Gregory 

Contract Bridge Playoffs and Fun Tournament at Central Lions May 16th, 2017: 

A Contract Bridge Tournament was held Tuesday, May 16th at Central Lions to determine who was to advance 
to the Fall Provincials at High Prairie.  We had four tables playing the qualifiers, and three tables played just for 
the fun of playing.  Louise Holtom was our director, and Joan Battan assisted ï many thanks to Louise and 
Joan! 

In the four tables of those playing to qualify for the Provincials, Mohinder Chhina and Edward Muth placed first, 
with Gloria Zielinski and Barb Groenink placing second, and Bob Webber and Charlie Sams placing third.  
Mohinder Chhina and Edward Muth advanced to the Provincials. 

The results of the Fun Tournament were ï first place Arlene Klein and Lynda Calarco, second place Luana 
Houston and Valerie Rappel, and third place John and Linda Frank. 

Congratulations to all on their fine play.  And just to let you know, according to our records, the best team is 
Ken Mortensen and Lloyd White, with second best team being Lynda Calarco and Arlene Klein.  In order to 
come up with totals when a team missed a day of play, an average of three results was used. 

Contract Bridge will start up again in September at NWESSA on September 16th.  Hope you all had a great 
summer! 

Submitted by Contract Bridge Coordinator, Valerie Rappel 

Duplicate Bridge Playoffs for Fall Provincials: 

Our Duplicate Bridge Playoff was held on April 11th, and those advancing to the Provincials are: 

1. Lloyd White and Ken Mortensen (59.52%) 
2. Don Holtom and Louise Holtom (58.93%) 
3. Edward Muth and Mohinder Chhina (58.63%) 

On June 17th during regular play, the top 5 pairs of 11 are as follows. 

Leaders after 27 boards      Average:  52.0 
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Place Percentage Score Pair Names 

1. 57.30 59.59 A-9 Jessie Trottier ï Pat Covington 

2. 56.78 59.05 A-10 Luana Houston ï Valerie Rappel 

3. 56.38 58.64 A-4 Don Holtom ï Louise Holtom 

4. 53.13 55.26 A-12 Gloria Zielinski ï Barb Groenink 

5. 51.84 53.91 A-7 Lynda Calarco ï Arlene Klein 

Duplicate Bridge Schedule for the rest of the year: 

¶ Saturday, October 21st at 12:00 noon registration, play at 12:30 pm at NWESSA (12963-120 St. NW) 

¶ Saturday, December 16th at 12:00 noon registration, play 12:30 pm at NWESSA 

Submitted by Duplicate Bridge Coordinator, Lloyd White 

Provincials 

After months of on-again-off-again plans for Provincials, Doug Kyle, President of Zone 3, decided to take the 
plunge to have Calgary host this event.  It was a big undertaking, involving many workers organizing 
competitions in Track and Field, SloPitch, Swimming, Hockey, Cycling, Badminton, Pickleball, Golf, 
Horseshoes, 5 Pin Bowling and Tennis.  A big thank you to Zone 6 leadership (Louise Libich ï Activity Director, 
Caroline Anker ï President, and Pat Covington ï Past President) for their contributions, and to all those 
involved in pulling the Summer Provincials off.  Thanks also to the surrounding communities who put their 
considerable support behind the various events. 

All eight zones are trying to resolve the challenges being experienced in Alberta 55plus in transitioning these 
last few years.  Calgary organizers did a good job of keeping costs down, and planning events so that 
competitors (if they desired) would only have to stay over one night instead of incurring additional costs for 
accommodations.  SloPitch and Hockey were multiple day events, and competitors had to stay over for two 
nights.  I competed in Golf, and felt I received excellent value for my mere $80 cost ï registration fee, food, 
venue costs, entertainment, water, pop, sponsorsô donations and access to discounts for sponsorsô ófor saleô 
items.  I thoroughly enjoyed my experience.  (Marshall Yaremcio) 

Qualifiers from the Calgary Provincials will advance to the Canada Senior 55 Plus Games in St. John, NB 
August 21st to 24th, 2018. 

Numbers of competitors were down at the Calgary Provincials as compared with years past.  Part of this might 
be due to increased costs which are now the burden of Alberta 55plus members.  Many worry that we are 
losing our competitive edge.  Might we ómarket our productô in a better way?  Is money the main issue?  These 
are questions our Provincial Board is trying to deal with, and are challenges which will not be solved overnight.  
Our new Provincial leadership and our new Provincial Coordinator (John Gregory) have been working hard to 
improve things, and we only have to go to the Alberta 55plus website to bear witness to this.  John has made 
the website much more óuser friendlyô and effective, posting Provincial newsletters as well as Zone newsletters 
and notices to keep us all updated.  Individual zones are easily accessed, and membership renewal online has 
become much easier.  Thank you to the Provincial Board and to John for all your dedication and work. 

For those of our members who have never experienced competing in, or even going to Provincials, it is a pretty 
óbig dealô involving many people and outside groups.  We thought you would like to see the Messages from 
Alberta Premier Rachel Notley and Calgary Mayor Naheed Nenshi for the Calgary Provincials. 

Message from Honourable Rachel Notley, Premier of Alberta 
ñOn behalf of the Government of Alberta, it is my pleasure to welcome you to the Calgary 55 Plus 2017 
Provincial Summer Championships.  As you come together from around the province I hope you enjoy the thrill 
of competition and the fun, friendship, and festivities that are an integral and essential part of these summer 
games.  Whether you are new to competitive sports, or a life-long athlete, be very proud of your 
accomplishments during these championships.  Special thanks to the organizers, volunteers, and community 
partners whose efforts and hard work contribute to making this event possible every year.  I wish all 
competitors the best of luck in your events.ò 
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Message from Mayor Nenshi 
ñOn behalf of the citizens of Calgary and my City Council colleagues, it is my pleasure to welcome you to the 
Calgary 55 Plus 2017 Provincial Championships.  These games provide a tremendous opportunity for athletes 
from across the province to come together in the spirit of friendly competition.  With a wide variety of events, 
from cycling to hockey to swimming, I have no doubt these championships will be exciting to watch and 
compete in.  I commend the Calgary 55 Plus Association, Alberta 55 Plus and all those taking part in these 
games for continuing to demonstrate the importance of physical, mental and emotional health at all ages.  I 
hope you all have a wonderful time at this yearôs Calgary 55 Plus 2017 Provincial Championships.ò 

Athletics at Calgary Provincials ï Arnie Nett, Athletics Coordinator 

Zone 6 sent nine people to the Athletics (Track & Field) event at the Calgary Provincials August 10th & 11th, 
and they did very well.  We won 16 Gold medals, and a total of 27 medals.  I would like to thank Doug Kyle, all 
his volunteers, and all of his officials for conducting a very excellent, and on time, Track and Field meet.  Our 
nine competitors were Vic Fedyna, Susara & Cornelius Smuts, John Stewart, Yuko & Taku Nakano, Dave 
Gardner, Robert Trapp, and me, Arnold Nett. 

Results ï Calgary Summer Provincials 

Overall Medal Count 

Combined Men and Women: 

Team Gold Silver Bronze Total 

Zone 3 28 18 6 52 

Zone 4 25 6 4 35 

Zone 5 13 14 3 30 

Zone 6 17 6 4 27 

Zone 8 9 7 5 21 

Zone 2 3 7 3 13 

Zone 7 5 1 1 7 

Zone 1 2 1 4 7 

Men: 

Team Gold Silver Bronze Total 

Zone 3 16 9 5 30 

Zone 6 13 4 4 21 

Zone 8 8 4 4 16 

Zone 5 7 10 3 20 

Zone 4 5 6 4 15 

Zone 7 5 1 1 7 

Zone 2 3 7 3 13 

Zone 1 1 1 0 2 

Women: 

Team Gold Silver Bronze Total 

Zone 4 20 0 0 20 

Zone 3 12 9 1 22 

Zone 5 6 4 0 10 

Zone 6 4 2 0 6 

Zone 8 1 3 1 5 

Zone 1 1 0 4 5 

Well done medal winners!  Individual event medal winners are listed on the following pages: 
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Athletics (Track and Field) 

Gold Susara Smuts ï W 55+ 100 m Dash Master Gold Robert Trapp ï M 55+ 100 m Dash Master 

Gold Dave Gardner ï M 60+ 100 m Dash Master Bronze John Stewart ï M 70+ 100 m Dash Master 

Gold Vic Fedyna ï M 85+ 100 m Dash Master Gold Robert Trapp ï M 55+ 200 m Dash Master 

Bronze John Stewart ï M 70+ 200 m Dash Master Gold Vic Fedyna ï M 85+ 200 m Dash Master 

Gold Vic Fedyna ï M 85+ 800 m Run Master Gold Vic Fedyna ï M 85+ 1500 m Run Master 

Silver John Stewart, Ed Storch, Vic Fedyna, Robert Trapp ï M ï 4 x 100 m Relay Master 

Gold Robert Trapp ï M 55+ Long Jump Master Gold Dave Gardner ï M 60+ Long Jump Master 

Silver Takuo Nakano ï M 75+ Long Jump 1 kg Master Gold Susara Smuts ï W 55+ Shot Put 3 kg Master 

Silver Yuko Nakano ï W 70+ Shot Put 3 kg Master Bronze Cornelius Smuts ï M 60+ Shot Put 5 kg Master 

Gold Arnold Nett ï M 85+ Shot Put 3 kg Mastter Silver Susara Smuts ï W 55+ Discus Throw 1 kg Master 

Gold Yuko Nakano ï W 70+ Discus Throw 1 kg Master Silver Dave Gardner ï M 60+ Discus Throw 1 kg Master 

Gold Arnold Nett ï M 85+ Discus Throw 1 kg Master Gold Yuko Nakano ï W70+ Javelin Throw 500 g 
Master 

Gold Dave Gardner ï M 65+ Javelin Throw 600 g 
Master 

Bronze John Stewart ï M 70+ Javelin Throw 500 g 
Master 

Silver Takuo Nakano ï M 75+ Javelin Throw 500 g 
Master 

Gold Arnold Nett ï M 85+ Javelin Throw 400 g Master 

 

5 Pin Bowling 

Bronze Pat Chobater ï W 65+ Singles Gold Gail Devos, Mike Dolynny, Vicky Dolynny, Wes 
Forrester ï 55 + Mixed 

Silver Sylvia Masikewich, Bob Blackwood, Delores 
Heck, Richard Masikewich ï 65+ Mixed 

 

Golf (Gross) 

Gold Ron Berlando ï M 65+ Silver Clare Radis ï M 80+ 

Silver Bob McQuay ï M 85+ 

 

Golf (Calloway) 

Gold Gary Smith ï M 55+ Bronze Marshall Yaremcio ï M 80+ 

Silver Elaine Maxwell ï W 65+ 

 

Hockey 

Silver 55+ Gold 60+ 

Silver 65+ Bronze 70+ 

Gold 75+ 

 

Horseshoes 

Silver Jim Clifford ï M 65+ Class D Silver Louise Libich ï W 65+ Class D 

Gold Marjorie Wyatt ï W 65+ Class D 

 

Slo-Pitch 

Bronze Menôs 55+ - Redline Gold Co-Ed 55+ - CanAlta Sox 
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Swimming 

Silver Ava Zeidler ï W 60+ 100 m Breaststroke Silver Ava Zeidler ï W 60+ 50 m Butterfly 

Bronze Ava Zeidler ï W 60+ 50 m Free 

 

    

   

   

 

Nothing soothes the soul like a walk with Nature in our parks. 

Live your life and forget your age! 

Doing what you like is freedom;  liking what you do is happiness! 

Silence is the best reply to a fool! 
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ñIf we had no winter, the spring would not be so pleasant: if we did not sometimes taste of 

adversity, prosperity would not be so welcome."  -Anne Bradstreet 

 

Louise Libich 

Silver Horseshoes Jim Clifford 

Silver Horseshoes 

Jim Clifford 

Horseshoes 

Wet Clay Pit 

Horseshoes 

Marjory Wyatt 

Gold Horseshoes Arnie Nett 

Athletics 

Names of the Zone 6 medal winners have been captioned;  the other medal 
winners were from other zones. 
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Calgary Adventures ï by Marshall Yaremcio 

I offered to pull the new Alberta 55 plus tandem 
trailer to Calgary for the Summer Provincials.  We 
stopped twice enroute to check the trailer to see 
why it was pulling so hard.  The second time we 
stopped, when we got out, the wind hit us at 60-70 
kilometres per hour ï mystery solved!  On to 
Calgary where we met Doug Kyle, Organizing 
Chairman and Nick Radmanovich, Technical 
Director South, at the Thornview Community Centre. 

My two navigators were Paul and Dave, and Paul 
had a reservation with the Best Western close by 

the airport.  We asked for directions from native Calgarians.  We followed their directions, and hopped out at 
the Best Western;  Paul went in to check ï and NO reservation there.  So we went to a second Best Western 
location ï and checked once more.  A second time with NO reservation.  The second Best Western gave us a 
small map of all the Best Western locations in Calgary, and we were off to a third, again near the airport.  
Would you believe it?  NO reservation there either!  By this time, it was 7:30 pm, I had been driving much of 
the day, the last few hours of which were during rush hour, and I was tired and hungry, and just a little ñP-Oò-ed 
ï we were not happy travelers!  Finally, we asked the hotel clerk to please look on the internet and see just 
which location Paul was registered at.  By now we were finally familiar with the roads, and were able to find the 
right place.  Then Dave and I had to drive to our hotel ï not a Best Western.  We found a great restaurant and 
ate dinner, went back to the hotel, and asked for a 5:45 am wake-up call.  The clerk wrote it down with our 
room number, and 5:45 am came and went ï no call.  Itôs one of the few times I was grateful for having to get 
up for a nature call.  By now it was 6:15 am, and there was no time for showering.  I woke up Dave and we left 
hurriedly to pick up Paul for our 8:00 am tee time.  The golfing angel must have been looking after us because 
we drove through about 30 traffic lights which were all green before hitting a red one.  We had directions (again 
from Calgary natives) how to get to Fox Hollow Golf Club, but signage was not great, and we were all around 
and about the club, but it took us three tries to eventually get there.  By now we were ten minutes late for our 
tee time and still had to get partnered up, and whisked away to our Texas Scramble start ï no breakfast or 
even a coffee!  We concluded that Calgarians have a different sense of driving directions. 

But the Golf event was excellent ï the coordinators did a fantastic job ï and we very much enjoyed our day. 

Places to Visit 

Members have e-mailed suggestions of various places to visit, 
places to eat, places to view old movies, and places listen to 
sounds.  First up is Marl Pond Trail (1.5 kilometres of looped trail), 
providing an overview of some of Wagnerôs Natural Area located 
some 25 kilometres west of Edmonton, just past the Links Golf 
Course on Yellowhead.  There are varied habitats including fens.  
Website is http://www.wagnerfen.ca .  The best time to visit is late 
May or early June, but take along lots of mosquito repellent.  If you 
go early in the day, you will have time to take advantage of lunch in 
Stony Plain at the Musuem ï great home-made pies 
(info@multicentre.org ). 

On White Avenue, just east of the old Rail Road tracks, you will find really neat one-of-a-kind shops.  Pick up a 
copy of the Metro cinema guide and check out the movies at the Garneau Theatre.  I took in a historical film 
entitled ñDawson Cityò for $9 and popcorn and pop for another $7 ï two hours of film enjoyment in uncrowded 
surroundings.  In 2002 while installing sewer lines in Dawson City they uncovered old nitrite silent movie films 
in metal containers.  Several hundred such containers were recovered and sent to Ottawa and then to the US 
for restoration.  If you get the opportunity, take in this excellent movie. 

And donôt forget all the great Festivals taking place in Edmonton throughout the Summer and Fall ï what a 
wonderful variety of entertainment for people of all ages and dispositions! 

http://www.wagnerfen.ca/
mailto:info@multicentre.org

